
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, December 5, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Adam Birnbaum, Sandra Meyer, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Jim Witkop, Valerie Pletcher, Michelle Glicklin, Chris DelGrosso, Melissa Dennison.

Meeting Called to Order: 7:05 pm

Approval of Nov. 8, 2017 Minutes as presented – A.Birnbaum motions, M.Dennison seconds. November minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline

We had a fire drill today and the kids did great. It wasn’t a scheduled drill but now the Dec. drill is done!

Robinson’s new website is being released next week. It has been changed to be in compliance with County ADA requirements.

There was a discussion regarding the new calendar for the 2018-19 school year. The School Board went with Option D with a few staff development days. The first day of school is August 28th and Homecoming next year has been set for Sept. 14th. There was a brief discussion regarding snow days and hours of instruction.

Pie Day is scheduled for next Thursday, Dec. 14. The PTSA will fund a portion to Administration for the purchase of pies, coffee and tea for the staff and teachers. This is always a favorite day for the staff!

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 
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ion regarding Robinson PTSA v. Robinson PTSO and the benefits and drawbacks with each association. S.Smith and A.Riddick will investigate the national and local fees associated with both organizations and present them to the Board at our January meeting. If we do convert to a PTSO, we would lose the Reflections program and some PTSA training. We do have several local advocacy groups that could assist us for legislative support as needed. 

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

We have mailed our first membership payment. Regarding fundraising, Marketplace will meet (and likely exceed) the budget expectations once the vendor money comes in this spring.

We have reached 78% of membership money budgeted for the year.

Popsockets were a big seller at Marketplace so we have placed another order (96) based on demand. We can give some to Coach Cross to sell in the Ram Store and can also put them on the website to sell. We also have an option to consider selling a credit card holder for the back of cell phones.

In Jan. we will need to discuss budget changes including math boot camp and Ramping Up decisions.

We have received our first corporate sponsor check from Balfour, a first-time sponsor for $150. S.Smith will send a thank you note. 

For our budget, S.Meyer will prepare a draft budget and discuss in January and post to approve at the February General Membership Meeting.

Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence 

The FBLA sponsored blood drive at Marketplace was successful. The students and volunteers were helpful and 56 units of blood were collected.

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum - No report

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: No report 

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: No report 

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty and Amy Riddick

The concensus was that Marketplace was a huge success! There were a total of 68 vendors, 9 school groups and 2 food trucks. The raffle collected over $3,000 and there was a $250 donation from a local business - S.Smith will send a Thank You note. 

There was a discussion on perhaps changing the configuration of vendor tables for next year or ideas to bring more traffic to the end of the main hall. Some ideas included a youth choir or band/orchestra group, a Santa picture/selfie station or a gift-wrapping station.

Next year, we will be charged a $1,000 fee for space usage at Robinson to pay custodians, etc. We will have to adjust our budget accordingly. 

Membership: No report

Newsletter: Valerie Pletcher

The next newsletter is slated for Dec. 16th. S.Meyer will send a picture of the HeadStart Thank You note to the PTSA for funding their Pumpkin Patch field trip. A.Riddick will take a few pictures of Pie Day to include in the next newsletter. It is important to highlight the good things the PTSA supports at the school. V.Pletcher will send out the Google Doc again to the Board for including content in the newsletter.
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections: Email report from Nancy Wemmerus Rosene

All winning entries were delivered to the Fairfax County Council drop off, and we are awaiting news as to whether any of Robinson’s entries moved on to the District competition. Crossing fingers! All Robinson entrants (including those not representing RSS at the Council level) have been notified as to the status of their entry (via email). Only 3 have responded, but assume all emails were received.

 

Students whose lovely entries are representing Robinson at the next level are:

 

Literature
Middle School   Hannah Price                   grade 8

High School       Michael McCabe             grade 10

Special Artist     Benjamin N. Breaux       age 17

 

Visual Arts
Middle School   Makenna Atkins              grade 8

 

Photography
Middle School   Hannah Price                   grade 8

High School       Nathan Hanson               grade 11

Scholarships: Lisa Waters

There was a discussion regarding the proposed criteria and content for scholarships. L.Waters has attempted to reach H.Gonzalez to get contact information regarding the Heenan family to determine if they wish to continue their scholarship. Alternatively, the new Pam Hickenbotham scholarship may be used in its place. Scholarship criteria was discussed and the funds received should support one Friends scholarship, one Hickenbotham scholarship and one Delta scholarship (funded seperately). 

School Funding: No report

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: Melissa Dennison

The volunteer process is going well. Our next big event is “This is For You” in April. We collected food for our annual Thanksgiving baskets and were able to serve 30 families in our area with complete meals for the Thanksgiving holiday in beautifully decorated boxes! We are also collecting gift cards for these families for use during the holidays. Both of these events exemplify great community support and compassion for those in need.

Webmaster: Jim Witkop

Apologies if you are receiving Spam mail propagated from our PTSA email. We are checking to confirm that new students and parents are receiving our emails. There was a discussion to create a concrete list of families with students to have a complete list of all Robinson families.

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:20 pm

Upcoming PTSA meetings:

1/9/18 - Board Meeting

2/6/18 - General Membership Meeting - Recital Hall - 7:00pm

3/6/18 - Board Meeting

4/5/18 - Student Focused General Membership meeting - 3:00pm in Gold cafeteria - Thursday afternoon

5/1/18 - Board Meeting

6/5/18 - General Membership Meeting - location TBD

